Belt-tightening tipped as war bites
By LINCOLN WRIGHT

Defence Minister Robert Hill suggested yesterday cost pressures arising from the war on terror in Afghanistan meant any extra spending in this year's Budget would fall on the conservative side.

Commenting on the 2002-03 Defence budget, Senator Hill said, "We have to make a best estimate of what's likely to occur for the whole of this coming year. We are likely to make that judgment in reasonably conservative terms."

Despite the cost pressures, Senator Hill made it clear that Australia would be prepared to commit troops as part of a broad peacekeeping force to protect a cease-fire agreement between Israel and the Palestinians.

Australia would be helpful within its capabilities, whether that be aid, diplomacy or troops. But that depended on what occurred. "What we really need is a cease-fire. We need to end this spiral of violence."

Senator Hill said the best guide to extra defence spending in 2003-03 for the war on terror was the additional spending to the Budget last year. That amounted to about $340 million over a six-month period.

However, he would not say whether that meant the increase for the whole year in 2002-03 would be close to $700 million.

Several defence analysts are tipping less than $500 million for the full-year 2002-03.

Senator Hill seemed to confirm that spending increases would be on the conservative side because the cost of the Afghanistan war was rising too fast. "We're already modifying our force modestly because the nature of the conflict changes but as it changes it doesn't necessarily become less expensive," he said.

Defence has spent months trying to estimate the likely costs of the Afghanistan deployment.

The cost of the war is one of the most debated elements in this year's Defence budget, largely because the base funding has been determined and the details of the war are so complicated.

"Operations are more expensive than exercises although you're not doing both at once so you have a certain base funding there, so it's the additional costs that we're interested in," Senator Hill told the Seven Network.

However, defence analysts who have been going over the budget numbers have warned that rising personnel costs and capital spending are stifling the implementation of the Defence White Paper.

In particular, Defence had found itself in a bind between trying to attract recruits with good wages and funding the war on terror.

"It's a shaky take-off for the White Paper. Personnel costs are rising faster than expected and so are capital costs," one analyst said yesterday.

The cost for the White Paper in 2002-03 is more than $1 billion, and any spending for operations in Afghanistan is on top of this.

Cost pressures from the Afghanistan war are also thought to be behind the Howard Government's decision not to deploy fully its original commitment to Afghanistan. Last week, the Government recalled several of its FA/18 fighters from the Indian Ocean island of Diego Garcia and brought back a supply ship, HMAS Manoora, from the Persian Gulf. Defence also plans to deploy another 708 air-to-air refueller jet to the one already based in Manas, Kyrgyzstan.

But the promised deployment of several P3C surveillance aircraft has not yet occurred. They are being upgraded, and the Government said until they were, they would remain undeployed
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